

## Notice

Dear Residents of Sark,

I am writing to let you know that the maximum electricity price per unit allowed in Sark will remain at 58p/kWh for the month of September.

SEL had agreed to provide my Office with each month's figures by the 15th of the next month, as described in the Appendix to the Variation of 1<sup>st</sup> January 2021. This would give sufficient time for me to advise SEL if a change to the maximum unit price was necessary and for SEL to advise its customers of any price changes in advance. Unfortunately, SEL has not provided me with its July figures in a timely manner. As a result, I have been unable to make the calculations necessary to determine the maximum unit price for September, as detailed in the Variation to the Price Control Order.

In these circumstances, it seems sensible to leave the maximum price at 58p per unit for September. Any necessary adjustments will be made to the price for October, after SEL has provided the figures for both July and August.

Anthony White

Commissioner commissioner@epc.sark.gg

24<sup>th</sup> August 2021